
Town of Atkinson 
Cemetery Trustees 
Regular Meeting 

Wednesday  October 28, 2015 
 
 

MINUTES 
 
 

Open Meeting: 
Chairman K. Friel opened the Regular Meeting of the Atkinson Cemetery Trustees at 7:35 PM 
on Wednesday, October 28, 2015, in the Atkinson Town Hall. 
 
Members Present:     Others Present: 
 K. Friel, Chairman     W. Clapp, Eagle Scout Candidate 
 R. Patuto 
 
Approval of Minutes: 

K. Friel made a motion to approve the minutes of August 25, 2015, as 
submitted.  Second:  R. Patuto.  Vote:  2/0/0. 

 
Discussions: 
Eagle Project: 
Eagle Scout candidate W. Clapp outlined his Eagle Project to identify and map Section III of the 
Atkinson Cemetery and provide a respite area for contemplation.  He told the Trustees that his 
project was complete.  The Trustees suggested that he meet with the Board of Selectmen to 
present his project documents.  It was suggested that this could be on Monday, November 9, 
2015, after 8 PM. 
 
Development of the New Section: 
R. Patuto received an estimate dated September 29, 2015, to do some of the rough clearing work 
in the new section of the cemetery (Section VI?) from Ne-San, Hampstead, NH. 
 
Engineering Existing Roads: 
The Trustees will contact Steven Keach, Keach –Nordstrom Associates, the Town Engineer, to 
develop a plan to improve the existing cemetery roads and drainage. 
 
Next Meeting: 
Because of the proximity to Thanksgiving, the Trustees agreed to hold their next meeting on 
Tuesday, December 1, 2015, at 7:30 PM in the Atkinson Town Hall. 
 
Adjournment: 

R. Patuto made the motion to adjourn at 8:15 PM.  Second:  K. Friel.  
Vote:  2/0/0. 

 


